CASTLEFORD SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 417 BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING DECEMBER 20, 2017

Chairman Charlene Davis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Trustees present were:

Charlene Davis Rae Ann Bower

Todd Wells Jason Nunes

Absent: Kim Taylor

Superintendent Lyle Bayley and Assistant Principals Dena Allred and Clint Evans were also present.

SUCCESS STORIES- Assistant Principal Dena Allred reported on the First Federal Grant for \$3,500.00 that was awarded for chrome books for the junior high. Amber DeKruyf applied for this grant. Paulette Elsner and Rachel Puschel applied and were awarded the Twin Falls Health Initiative for \$8,891.00. This grant will go toward exercise ball chairs for the school and staff. Chairman Charlene Davis discussed the quartet from Burley that sang at the recent Superintendent meeting.

CONSENT AGENDA- Todd Wells moved to accept the Consent Agenda as written. Jason Nunes seconded.

-November 15, 2017 Minutes

-The Monthly Bill List

-Salaries Review List

-Skyward Budget 2017-18

Motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE- There will not be an additional cost on Moreton & Company Insurance premium.

PUBLIC COMMENT

10 YEAR MAINTENANCE PLAN- Dr. Bauscher presented a 10 year maintenance plan. Todd Wells moved to accept the 10 year maintenance plan. Rae Ann Bower seconded. Motion carried.

EARLY RELEASE REQUESTS- Todd Wells moved to grant early release (after 5th period) to Koehner Burnum, Abby Blick, Riley Schorzman and Liz Loman who were all present and with their parents. All pursuant to meeting the Castleford School District's graduation requirements and turning in logs detailing their release time. Jason Nunes seconded. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

MAINTENANCE UPDATE- Steven Rodriguez discussed the electrical changes which would be done in the elementary copy room during Christmas break.

SUPPLEMENTAL LEVY- Discussion

TRANSPORTATION REPORT- Rick Rodgers discussed the need for more bus drivers and that next year will be time to trade off the bus.

NEW BUSINESS

HIRING UPDATE- Rae Ann Bower moved to hire Renee Hall as the new custodian. Todd Wells seconded. Motion carried.

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS REPORT- Assistant Principal Dena Allred discussed the RTI comparisons of 2016 and 2017 K-5. Data shows decrease of students being serviced through RTI. A reading specialist and trained para professionals has improved student learning. Winter universal screening will occur in January. Susan Ambrose has been implementing the STEM program by building wind turbines and then took a tour of the CSI CTI program. Assistant Principal Clint Evans discussed the January 19th middle school dance, the finals schedule and the Christmas concert.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORT- Superintendent Lyle Bayley discussed the Kimberly Nursery landscaping quote. The recent Superintendent meeting discussed the issue of teacher retention.

TRUSTEE COMMENTS-None

There being no further business, Jason Nunes moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:46 p.m. Todd Wells seconded. Motion carried.

Clark of the Board

Date